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The Diddlebury Parish Flood Action Group much appreciate all the assistance they have been given by the DPC in the past. For the next Financial Year they would like the Council to consider a grant of £350 made up as shown below:
Desilting exercise
On the advice of the Shropshire Wildlife Trust and the SC Drainage Dept it is necessary to clear out a build up of silt in the Diddle Brook immediately downstream of the Mill Lane Bridge on the main road side. There are restrictions on how and when this can be done – both from the EA and Highways Dept – and these allow only limited means of carrying out the work as no machinery can enter the watercourse. We have approached Topher who has a suitable machine which can do the work from the bankside and he is prepared to help us. He will require reimbursement for this in the sum of £50. We will also require assistance from Andy Farnell to drive the machine and provide a tractor and trailer to move the spoil away. Andy would require £50 for this work. We have applied for an Ordinary Watercourse Consent for the work and this should be available in early May when the work can be done. 
Total cost £100.
Repairs to bridge wall
The wall beside the Mill Lane bridge is decaying. If it were to collapse during a flood event, this would lead to serious flooding of property. Although in our view the wall is the responsibility of Bridges Dept, they have refused to accept this. We have also approached Highways who say they have no funds for this work.  If nothing is done, the wall will rapidly crumble and much damage will ensue following which a full and expensive re build will be necessary. Last year the EMO quoted around £80 for re pointing. Since then, the wall has deteriorated further due to the severe weather and this week we have received a quote from John Woodhouse to do the work including work on the stream side, which will require the provision of a platform (and for which the EMO did not include) in the sum of £300. It still might be cheaper for the EMO to do the work and he could be asked to re quote including work on the stream side. The work could be done in April. Once done properly, the wall should not require further work for at least 20 years.
Total cost £350.
Summary
We have around £125 available in unused funds of which £25 of this has already been spent but not yet claimed leaving a net balance of £100. We have decided to hold all future meetings in the Sun to avoid rent and electrical costs at the Church Hall so our future running costs will be minimal. 
We request that the DPC award the FAG the sum of £350 in the forthcoming Financial Year to cover the cost of the wall repairs and a small contingency sum of £50.
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